
 

 

                August 2017 

The unveiling of the Peasmarsh Village sign took place at Brickfields 
on Saturday 15th July and was well attended by residents. The sign, 
which had been designed by children from Peasmarsh Primary School 
and paid for by the Parish Council was unveiled by Peter Maylam 
representing the older residents of Peasmarsh and Chelsea Lavender, 
who attends Peasmarsh Primary School, representing the younger 
residents of Peasmarsh 
 

 

Hall Hire Charges Increase 
The cost of hiring the hall has remained the same since its refurbishment in 2013 

but regrettably due to rising costs the hire charges will be increased from 1st 
October 2017. Any bookings made prior to this date will be at the current rate 

irrespective of the date it is being hired for - so book early and save money 

Peasmarsh Periodical        

At Peasmarsh Memorial Hall in August 

Doctors Surgery Tuesday 1st between 11.30am and 12.30pm. To book an appointment 
contact Rye Medical Centre on 01797 223333 
Peasmarsh Parish Council Tuesday 1st at 7.30pm in the Meeting Room - Residents are 
cordially invited to raise any concerns or issues they may have 
Hall of Crafts  Sunday 20th from 11am to 5pm - There will be some of our regular stall 
holders plus some new ones and of course the snack bar serving a range of sandwiches, 
burgers and cakes 
Flower Arranging There is no meeting this month 
 
Regular weekly activities 
Zumba  Thursday at 7.30pm 
Other regular activities will be taking a summer break, re-starting on the following dates: 
Brownies (Monday 11th September)  Jitterbugz  (Tuesday 5th September) 
Sing For Fun (Wednesday 6th September) Mothers and Toddlers (Thursday 14th 
September) Rye Area Children's Community Choir (RACCC) (Thursday 7th September) 
 

SING FOR FUN 
The concert on July 1st.together with the RACCC was a great success and thanks are due to the 
audience for dancing the Lambeth Walk so ably! The sum of £216 was raised for the Action For 
Children Appeal. So a big thank you to everyone for your generous support. 

Yvonne Jordan 

 Overgrown Hedges 
The Parish Council has been contacted by a number of residents raising concerns about 
overgrown hedges that are potential hazards to pedestrians. The Parish Council wishes to 
respectfully remind all residents that it is their responsibility to ensure that hedges are properly 
maintained so they do not present a danger to pedestrians and owners could find themselves 
being sued for any injuries caused by unmaintained or overgrown hedges 



TV Reception Problems  
There has been recent activity in Peasmarsh to upgrade the mobile phone masts to 4G and 
you may be experiencing problems with your TV reception following these upgrades. If you are 
having problems then visit https://at800.tv/useful-guides/ or phone 0808 13 13 800 for more 
information and help - The at800.tv is a free service paid for by the government. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Peasmarsh Matters in August 

 
Summer Training Sessions at Peasmarsh Recreation Ground  
The second 2 day session will be taking place on Thursday 24th and Friday 25th  
For more details email bournessportsassociation@gmail.com  - mobile 07540934487 or visit 
www.peasmarshmh.btck.co.uk   

Jempson's Bank Holiday Boot Fair  
Monday 28th in aid of Rye Day Centre 
Hard-standing pitch on the day costs £5 and the proceeds from the pitches will be donated to this 
charity 
Gates open at 7am. There is ample parking and the whole family is welcome - so come early to get 
a good spot. 
The Superstore, petrol station and convenience store will be open as usual 

Summer Holiday Singing Workshop - Thursday 29th 
From 10.30am to 3.45pm - £10 contact Mrs Ham 07947 806712 
 email dmham128@btinternet.com to book or for more details  

 

Advanced notice for September  

Art Exhibition - Saturday 2nd and Sunday 3rd  
There will be an art exhibition at Peasmarsh Memorial Hall from 11am to 5pm on Saturday and 
11pm to 4pm on Sunday 

 
Merchant Navy Day - Sunday 3rd September  
The parish council has received details of this event from Seafarers UK and would like to hear from 
any Merchant Navy veterans or anyone else in Peasmarsh who may wish to organise something to 
mark this event - Please contact David Pankhurst on 01797 230205 for more information 

 
Travelling Trends  at Peasmarsh Memorial Hall on Saturday, September 30th at 7.30pm in aid of 
the Peasmarsh Playspace.  Doors open 7pm. Ticket price £6.00.  Call 01797 230045 for tickets. 
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